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Thursday 12 December 2019  

Dear Community, 

As we come to the end of the 2019 school year, it is timely that we look back in gratitude for all that has 

been achieved in this year, as well as looking forward to 2020, with a sense of hope for what may be possible.  

This is a time to express our gratitude and a time bid farewell, a time to celebrate achievements and a time 

to look to the future with hope, a time to complete the year’s work and a time to plan for what a new year 

may bring; it is a time of hope, joy, peace & love – it is Advent! 

And so with that ‘spirit’ of Advent very much in our minds, it is timely that we say, “Thank you”, to all the 

members of our ‘St. Paul’s Family’, who have, in so many ways, contributed to ensuring we have a had a year 

of goals achieved & challenges met together.  

To Monsignor Portelli, as our Parish Priest, for his faith leadership, wisdom & support, we say “Thank you”; 

to our School Leaders, for their guidance, inspiration & always being there, we say “Thank you”; to our 

Curriculum Leaders, for their insight, direction & knowledge shared, we say “Thank you”; to our Admin. 

Team, for their organisation, management & oversight, we say “Thank you”; to our Parents Group, for their 

enthusiasm, innovation & opportunities provided, we say “Thank you”; to our families, for their trust, 

encouragement & support, we say “Thank you”; and, to our students, your children, for their enthusiasm, 

energy and excitement in learning & life, we say “Thank you”.  

To those of our community who are leaving us at the end of the year – our Year 6 students, families & 

students moving out of the area or to a new school setting - we wish you well in your future endeavours & 

efforts; we are grateful of your time with us and all that you have contributed to the St. Paul’s ‘Family’. We 

shall miss you but you go with our prayers & thoughts, as you move on to new experiences & a continuing 

learning journey.  
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As the old African proverb states, “It takes a whole village to raise a child”; I truly believe that the St. Paul’s 

community is a living testament to that proverb. We exist solely for the children and all we do & say is 

focused on them and for them. I am indeed blest & most fortunate to be Principal, in a community where 

‘kids matter’; where the efforts of the adults are directed towards ensuring those kids get the best education 

possible, in a safe, secure & well-resourced learning environment; and, where they are provided with rich & 

relevant experiences in life & learning, opening up our amazing world to them. 

As a learning & teaching community we have worked very deliberately to ensure our St. Paul’s ‘Essence 

Statement’ is lived out in all we do and say, when … 

Like Christ 

We believe in valuing each individual 

For who they are 

And 

Who they can be 

May your Christmas be a time of hope, joy, peace & love, with family and friends and may the New Year 

bring you opportunities, experiences, happiness & good health. 

 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 

 

FINAL DAY 

School finishes for Prep – Yr. 5 students on Wednesday December 18 at 1.50 am. The Out of School Hours 

Care Program (Before School Care) will only operate in the morning on the last day.  

2020 DATES 

TERM 1: 

 Tuesday 28 January:   Staff return 

 Wednesday 29 January:  Staff planning & preparation 

 Thursday 30 January:   Students return – 8.50 am start for Yr. 1 – Yr. 6 students;  9.30 am 

start for Prep students 

 Wednesday 5 February:  No Preps 

 Thursday 6 February:  Parent-Teacher Conversations  

 Wednesday 12 February:  No Preps 

 Thursday 13 February:   Opening of the School Year Mass 

 Wednesday 19 February:  No Preps 

 Wednesday 19 February – Friday 21 February: Yr. 6 Urban Experience (Camp) 

 Wednesday 26 February:  No Preps 



 

 

 Wednesday 26 February:  Ash Wednesday – Lent begins (Whole School Mass 9.30 am) 

 Wednesday 4 March:   No Preps 

 Thursday 5 March:   School Photos 

 Monday 9 March:   Labour Day Public Holiday 

 Friday 27 March:   Term 1 Ends – 1.50 pm finish 

 

Term 2, Term 3 and Term 4 dates will be supplied at the beginning of the 2020 School Year, inclusive of 

sacrament dates.     

 

CANTEEN 

Last day for ordering school lunches and purchasing from canteen this year, will be tomorrow, Friday 

December 13. 

After this day, all parents and guardians must provide lunches, snacks and drinks for the children until the 

end of the school year. 

 

FOUNDATION (PREP) 2020 - ORIENTATION 

The Last Orientation day for our 2020 Foundation students will be: 

 Monday December 16, 9.00 am – 11.00 pm: ‘Step Up Day’: Children only – No parents (with Year 1 

– Year 5 students) 

 

FEE ARRANGEMENT FORMS FOR 2020  

To the families who have returned the forms we thank you kindly. To all other families whom have not 

returned the forms as yet, please do so as soon as possible. As they were due on 2nd December. 

CHRISTMAS CAROLS 

If anyone is missing any belongings after leaving the Christmas Carols night, could you please contact the 

school office. 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM DONATIONS 

If families have school uniform items they no longer need or use i.e. (children leaving St Paul’s, no younger 

siblings to pass uniform onto) and they are in good condition, could you please drop off at the school front 

office. These will be used in the sick bay for children when they have been sick or have an accident. 

LOST PROPERTY 

As we are coming to the end of the school year, could all families with children missing school uniform items, 

lunch boxes, drink bottles and other items, please check lost property as soon as possible. Also if you or your 

child have lost any personal items such glasses, small toys or other, then please check with the school office. 

        



 

 

                                                            

 

 2019 CALENDAR    
 

 TERM 4 

DECEMBER 

 

 THURS. 12: END OF YEAR - WHOLE SCHOOL YEAR MASS  (9.30 AM) 

 THURS. 12:  YEAR 6 GRADUATION – LITURGY 7.00 PM – FOLLOWED BY SUPPER IN SCHOOL 

HALL 

 FRI. 13: YEAR 6 GUARD OF HONOR/ALL CLASSES TO JOIN/FAMILIES WELCOME IN COURTYARD 

FROM (2.30 PM) 

 FRI. 13: YEAR 6 FINISH (USUAL TIME)  

 MON. 16: WHOLE SCHOOL ‘STEP UP DAY’ (9.00 AM – 1.00 PM) – INCLUDING FOUNDATION 

2020 STUDENTS (9.00 AM – 11.00 AM) 

 WED. 18: FOUNDATION TO YEAR 5 FINISH  (1.50 PM) 

 THURS. 19: TERM 4 ENDS - OFFICE CLOSES & STAFF FINISH FOR 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

A CHILDREN’S PRAYER FOR OUR YEAR 6 STUDENTS 

 

 

                                         AMEN 

MASS TIMES 

 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH                                                ST MARY MACKILLOP CHURCH  

SUNSHINE AVENUE                                                                                               ODESSA AVENUE 

 KEALBA                                                              KEILOR DOWNS    

 Monday          No Mass                                                                     Monday          9.30 am    

 Tuesday          No Mass                                                                                           Tuesday          9.30 am    

 Wednesday    9.30 am                                                                            Wednesday    No Mass     

   Thursday         9.30 am                                                                  Thursday         No Mass    

 Friday              No Mass                                                                     Friday              9.30 am    

 Saturday        5.00 pm (Latin)                                                                      Saturday         5.00 pm    

                         6.30 pm                                                                            

 Sunday           8.00 am (Maltese)                                              Sunday            9.00 am            

                       10.00 am                                                                                                                         11.00am  

                                                                                                                                                                 5.30pm      

                                                                                                                                                                

RECONCILIATION:    Saturday  6.00 pm                                          RECONCILIATION:    Saturday  4.30 pm 

 



 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 2019 OLYMPIAD TEAM 
 

 
 
As Olympiad Coach of 2019, I would like to congratulate ALL team members on their enormous 
effort this year. A special congratulations goes to our 3 winners who received a trophy for 
achieving the highest score in the St Paul’s team. Those members were; 
Highest Scores for 2019 at St Paul’s: Jessica Le, Vincent Vo and Anthony Pham 
Special Encouragement Award: Charlie Khalifeh 
 
Well done to the following members: 
 
Year 6s: Nathan H, Thy-An T, Jessica L, Ashton N, James M, Vincent V, Jovan P, Amy,  
Year 5s: Gisele B, Charlie K, Emma L, Mitchell C, Anthony P, Lucy N, Marko F, Ethan P, 
Natalie L, Kelvin V, Angelina P, Ai-Vy D 

 
Coach: Mrs Calvano 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

But there’s more………………………………….. 
 

For the first time, St Paul’s has received a special 

award for achieving a score in the top 25% of team 

scores in our division.  

 

Great work team!!!!!!!!!! 
 
 
 
 

 

  



 

 

 

NOT RETURNING TO ST PAUL’S PRIMARY SCHOOL 

IN 2020 

 

If your child/children will not be returning to St. Paul’s in 2020, would you please complete the section 
below and return this to the School Office.  This does not apply to the current Grade 6 children.  

This information is required, as transfer documentation must be completed between this school and the 
new school your child/children will be attending in 2020.  

 

Your co-operation regarding this matter would be most appreciated. 

 

CHILD/CHILDREN NOT RETURNING IN 2020 

  

Name of Child: _____________________________________           Grade:_________________ 

Name of Child: _____________________________________           Grade:_________________  

Name of Child: _____________________________________           Grade:_________________ 

Name of Child: _____________________________________           Grade:_________________ 

 

 

The above named will not be returning to St. Paul’s Primary School, Kealba in 2020. 

 

New School attending:                 

Address_______________________________________________________________________ 

              _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Signed:________________________________ 

Dated:_____________________________ 

 

N.B.: PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM AS SOON AS POSSIBLE 
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